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Rat‐tat tat and the chiƩer chaƩer of children have been some of the sounds heard by Year 10 who have 
been parƟcipaƟng in work experience during weeks 8 and 9.  
 
Mackenzie got her hands dirty at Coady's Auto in Dubbo as she discovered what is was like being a 
mechanic. She enjoyed her experience and has observed and assisted with vehicle services. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Josie soothed her small charges with a book whilst compleƟng work experience at Dubbo West Pre 
School. She has been involved in free play and organised acƟviƟes. Josie found it Ɵring but fun.  
 
Jaide heard the piƩer paƩer of Ɵny feet whilst working at the Yeoval Pre School assisƟng with craŌ and 
cleaning up.  
 
Shanai served me a delicious meal at the Royal Hotel the other night as I checked how she was going 
with work experience. 
 
Molong Hospital and Health One raved about the work Lincoln Monk did with 
paƟents. During his work experience he assisted with exercise classes and 
caring for paƟents. He even conducted observaƟons including blood pressure 
and oxygen levels. 
 

The Wellington Hotel benefited from a keen young 
worker as Ben Einhaus worked hard during his work 
experience in the kitchens. Ben assisted in the 
preparaƟon and serving of meals. 
 
Work experience students this week will change jobs as they search for a possible 
future career. 
 
Jock  McLaurin 
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 PRINCIPAL’S	REPORT:	
	
Thank you to the many parent/
caregivers who aƩended the Cybersafety 
talk by Senior Constable Craig Skene. Ms 
Freeth  and  Mr  Horley did a great job 
catering for over two dozen parent/
caregivers and children. 

Last week, Hannah  Vickers went to 
Trangie CS for a Pizza Making assessment 
day for Visual  Design. Thanks to Mr 
Jones (WAP), Ms Loud and Mrs Graham 
for their organising. 

Well done to our Super 8’s Cricket team 
and thank you to Ms  Brown  and  Mr 
Thorne for their organising. Thanks also 
to Susie  Porch for assisƟng with the 
transport. The boys had a great day! 

Last week our students  aƩended  the 
UPA to assist the residents with wriƟng 
Christmas cards. They were also treated 
with our students who sang for them. 
Thanks also to Mrs  Tremain  and  Mrs 
Johnson for organising the excursion. 

Many thanks also to our P&C who 
conƟnue to provide for your children. 
Sara  Cannon ran an extensive Christmas 
stall and raffles. Thanks also to Chris and 
Emma Haycock who have donated wheat 
for our stock. The support from our 
families is overwhelming. 

As you can see, our staff are conƟnuing 
to go above and beyond to give your 
children a range of opportuniƟes to 
parƟcipate in sport, arts and community 
service. They have been very busy of late 
wriƟng and collaƟng student reports 
which will go out shortly and also 
preparing for our annual PresentaƟon 
Night. Remember it is on Wednesday  7 
December,  starƟng at 7pm  sharp. I look 
forward to seeing you all there. 
 
Nicole Bliss 
Principal  
 

 
 
 

Well done to the boys' Super 8's Cricket 
team who competed last week. Alt‐
hough the boys were unable to come up 
with a win, all reports are that a great 
day was had by all involved. Thank you 
to Mr Thorne for his organisaƟon and 
parents for assisƟng with transport. 

 
 
 
 
 

Please ensure all library books are 
returned to the school by Friday 9 
December. 
 
Overdue noƟces have been sent, 
please see Mrs Gavin if there are any 
concerns. 
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WESTERN	ACCESS	PROGRAM	
Biology  

In the Preliminary course we study Ecosystems and the interacƟons between living and non‐living 
factors in them. The PaƩerns in Nature module covers the structure and funcƟon of cells, and how they 
obtain nutrients to grow and repair themselves. The Life on Earth module explores how life came to 
exist on Earth. We invesƟgate evoluƟon from simple molecules to complex organisms, and the 
condiƟons needed to support life here (and elsewhere in the Universe!). The EvoluƟon of Australian 
Biota module focuses on the evoluƟon and adaptaƟons of Australia’s unique animals as a result of 
isolaƟon and the influence of varied climaƟc condiƟons. 

Maryann Ebsworth  
Trangie 

 

Biology is amazing ! 
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TERM 4 

Week 9  

Dec 5 ‐ 
Dec 9 

Intensive swimming. InformaƟon has 
been sent home for students                     
involved. 

Dec 6 Year 7, 2017 TransiƟon Day Excursion 

Dec 7 PresentaƟon Night 

Dec 9 Primary Swimming for Sport 

Dec 9 Year 6 Dinner 

Week 10  

Dec 15 Students perform at UPA Christmas 
Luncheon 

Dec 15 End of year pool acƟvity day 

Dec 9 Year 3‐6 Disco 

STUDENT	OF	THE	WEEK:	

CLASS	OF	THE	WEEK:		
Year 7 LOTE for embracing their learning. 

Stage 4: Lochlan Cameron 
For his mature aƫtude and leadership  
at Schools Spectacular. 

Stage 5: Rebekah Vickers   
For her enthusiasm and ‘joie de vie’ 

SCHOOL	CALENDAR	

End of Year Pool Party 
 
Thursday 15th December  

 

Leaving school (to walk to pool) at 12 noon  
 

Buses will pick up students from the pool at 
the conclusion of the day 

 
 

$1 pool entry unless you hold a season Ɵcket 
 

Students can wear muŌi clothes  
 

Bring swimmers, rash top, sunscreen, lunch 
and plenty of water 

 

Notes due back Friday 9 December. Please 
return both pages of the note, signed in all 
the necessary places. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Unsexed Indian Runner Ducklings‐ Day old 

$15 each‐ 4 available 
 Unsexed Week old Langshan Chickens‐ $10 

each‐ 5 available 
 Langshan Pullets‐ Ranging 3‐4 Months‐ $20 

each‐ 8 available 
 Unsexed Indian Runner Ducklings‐ Ages 2‐3 

months‐ $20 each‐ 6 available 
 Unsexed Guinea Fowl Chickens‐ 1 month old

‐ $20 each‐ 11 available 
 Indian Runners and Langshan are from show 

stock 

PRESENTATION	NIGHT	

WEDNESDAY	7	DECEMBER	
	

7PM	
	

	YEOVAL	MEMORIAL	HALL	
JOIN	WITH	US	TO	CELEBRATE	

STUDENT	ACHIEVEMENTS	FOR	2016		

YEAR	3‐6	DISCO	

Friday	9	October	7.30pm	–	9.00pm	
(After	the	Year	6	dinner)	

School	Hall	


